
PLUSé 
- Club News brings us all the coverage of past  and upcoming events from the 
  Sonoran Desert Model Builders. 

 - In the Scorpion Gallery we get to see Shelf Queens from some of our members.  
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 - Pat Harrington shares with us his Fast Build approach and his recent Projects.  



Mold Lines is the official 
publication of the Sonoran 
Desert Model Builders Modeling 
club. We publish it on a monthly 
basis and it is your source for 
Club news, interviews, model 
reviews, photos or our ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ 
modeling work as well as articles 
on modeling techniques and 
other articles of interest to our 

members. 

WHO ARE THEY?  
The Sonoran Desert Model Builders  is a 
chartered IPMS model club in Tucson, 
Arizona dedicated to advancing each ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 
skills through tip sharing, encouragement 
and, most importantly, hands-on building. 
Our members enjoy a deep camaraderie and 
level of respect for each other as well as a 
passion for model building. We build it all... 
cars, airplanes, armor, ships, figures, sci-fi... 
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WHERE CAN I  

FIND THEM?  

We meet at the Northwest corner of Alvernon  
and 22nd  from 6:30 to 8:30 P.M. 

1100 South Alvernon Way  
Tucson, AZ 

 

MEETING DATES  2016 
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AUGUST    ΧΧΧΧΧΧ  п th 
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Now some people may argue that one 
should build in whatever way it makes 
you happy, after all ƛǎƴΩǘ having fun what 
the hobby is about. I would not argue 
against that, but I would like to finish my 
stash (or at least the great majority of it) 
someday and at the rate I am going that 
will not happen.  
 
Recently I have been talking to Pat 
Harrington who has come across the 
same dilemma. He has solved the issue 
with a approach he has called the άCŀǎǘ 
.ǳƛƭŘέ. We will let you hear about it from 
Pat himself later on this issue, but 
basically his approach is a blend. Some 
models he plans to build to his highest, 
contest worthy standards while others 
will be built  using  a slightly lower 
standard. I like this idea  and  I have 
already identified several models that 
could be built using this method. No after 
market items, no scratch building, strictly 
out of the box, not worrying about 
accuracy, etc. If anything, this could be a 
way to tackle those pesky Shelf Queens. 
 
 Until next time. 
 
Model on! 
 

Editorõ Workbench 
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Hello Fellow modelers and dear friends, 
 
Welcome to another edition of Mold-Lines. 
This month I am  going to get philosophical. 
You see if you have been following our 
newsletters we have been dedicating this 
year to those models that for some reason 
or another have lost their appeal and now 
sit unfinished somewhere in our modelling 
rooms. These are known as Shelf Queens. 
Many of us  in the club have taken the 
challenge  to finish one, or several  of our 
shelf queens. Our champion on that subject 
is Dick Smith who made the  New ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ 
resolution to finish all his started models. 
We will see some of his great work this 
month as he dethrones another Shelf 
Queen. 
 
Now, for me my modeling philosophy has 
always been with every project to strive to 
do better than the last. Over the years I 
have seen a dramatic improvement in the 
results but this improvement has come with 
a price, I am a very, very slow modeler. It is 
not rare for me to take several  years in a 
single model. So after looking at my stash 
(and trust me I have a small stash by most 
modelers standards) I asked myself, is it 
worth taking the time to build all models to 
the highest possible standard? 



CLUB NEWS 

RECENT EVENTS 
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Å Sonoran Desert Model Builder monthly meeting - The monthly 
meeting for the club was held on June 2nd 2016. This month we had 
quite a lot of WIP models on display. It is great to see everybody is 
hard at work on their next creation. We also had a good selection 
of completed models as well. As always, great modelling work. 

Derek continues to delight us with 
more  of his historic figures from the 
Roman eraΧ and also with his choice 
of T-shirts. 
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John Meyers 
showed us his 
vacuum formed 
canopy for his 
1/72 Spruce 
Goose. This 
thing is 
ginormous even 
in 1/72 nd  
scale. 

Ron Schlorff built this P-39 Aircobra 
operating from a airfield in the Pacific. 
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/ƘǳŎƪ {ƘŜǊƳŀƴΩǎ wǳǎǎƛŀƴ ά¢ŜǊƳƛƴŀǘƻǊέ CƛǊŜ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ±ŜƘƛŎƭŜ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
along great. 

See more awesome 
model photos from our 
meeting at: 
www.sdmb.yolasite.com 

Kent Weeks is hard at 
work with his  Tamiya 
1/32 F4U Corsair. 


